
PIRATES OF THE CURRY BEAN 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OUR SCHOOL EXCELS 
Pirates of the Curry Bean Performance 
 

Wow!! Wow!! Wow!! What an amazing musical 
extravaganza!  
 

The students were amazing and the costumes were 
stunning.  What a wonderful exhibition of the talent of 
this school.  The extraordinarily hard work and 
dedication of the students, Mrs Brislane, Mrs Perkins, 
Mrs Masters and all those involved led to the overall 
success of this outstanding production.    
 

If you would like to relive this moment don’t forget to 
order a copy of the DVD.  Please see the front office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

WELCOME TO THE DAYS AHEAD 

The following events are happening over the coming days 
and weeks: 

 

UP AND COMING EVENTS CALENDER 
Fri, 16 Nov Assembly @ 2 pm in the hall – Speeches 

Kindergarten to Yr 2 
Mon, 19 Nov P & C Meeting @ 3.30 pm.  All welcome. 

Mon, 17 Dec Junior Presentation  and Senior 
Presentation (more info will be available soon) 
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OUR SCHOOL EXCELS cont. 

75th Anniversary Celebrations 
 

The 75th celebrations last Saturday were an outstanding success and 
a great time was had by all.  It was wonderful to see so many ex-staff 
and students reminiscing their time spent at our wonderful school.  
The memorabilia display in the Library was nothing short of 
extraordinary and we thank Mrs Masters for all her time and effort 
in organising this display.   
 

Wow, didn’t the class rooms look spectacular!  Thank you to our 
wonderful teachers and students for their stunning and interesting 
displays that covered all the decades over the past 75 years.   
 

This day would not have been a success without our hard working P&C 
who catered for the day with a sizzling BBQ and scrumptious scones 
and cakes.   
 

Hopefully the hardworking 75th Committee can do it all again in 25 
years as their time and dedication to this celebration was flawless.  A 
big thank you for everyone who helped make this day a special part of 
our school history. 
 

See you all in 25 years! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

75TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

INFORMATION FOR OUR PARENTS 
 

Student Absences - Change of Procedure 
In future the school will be sending letters home to parents requesting an 
explanation for any unexplained absences.  If you have any queries, please 
contact the office. 
 

Change of Details 
Just a reminder to all parents/carers to please notify the school of any 
change of address or contact phone numbers.   
 

Kiss & Drop Zone Rules 
The Kiss and Ride Zone has the following restrictions during school zone 
times: 

 Maximum stopping time is 2 minutes 
 The driver must remain within 3 metres of the vehicle. 

 

Failure to use the zone correctly may result in fines and loss of demerit 
points as shown below. 
 

 It is an offence to disobey a no parking sign. Fines of $147 and loss 
of 2 demerit points apply 

 It is an offence to disobey a bus zone sign. Fines of $265 and loss of 
2 demerit points apply. 

 

Please remember the aim of the ‘Kiss and Ride’ zone is to allow parents and 
caregivers a designated area to safely drop off and pick up children.   
 

Pacific Palms Organic Produce Cooperative 
POPCo (Pacific Palms Organic Produce Cooperative) is signing up new 
members for their $50 fortnightly organic fruit and vege box group. Do you 
want chemical free organic fruit and vegetables and don't know where to buy 
them in the area? POPCO is a not for profit cooperative for Pacific Palms 
locals. We buy in bulk fortnightly on Mondays, members are rostered on for 
1hr every 4-6 weeks to help divide produce at the community centre where 
all the members pick up their box of yummy, fresh, chemical free, organic 
produce. There is also a variety of homegrown chemical-free produce 
available as well. This is a thriving project which encourages locally grown 
produce, a building sense of community and localisation of food production.  
For more information David 0419 265 257 or walsmandavid@gmail.com 
 



 
 

 
 



 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


